Montana Department \
of Environmental Quality

June 3, 2016

Dianne Geavais

Robetge Transport, Inc.
3-5916-44 St.

Lloydminster, AB TOV LV7
CANADA

RE: Violation of the Montana Solid Waste Management Act [CVID #19114]
Dear Ms. Geavais,

On April 20, 2016, the Enforcement Division (ENFD) of the Montana Department of Environmental
-Quality (DEQ) received a teport that approximately 20 gallons of gasoline spilled from a semi-truck fuel
tank onto the pavement along Interstate 90, near mile marker 305, Gallatin County, Montana.

On May 27, 2016, an invoice from Best Rate Towing & Repair was received by DEQ ENFD. The invoice
does include a line item for Hazmat disposal, but there is no information on where the material was
disposed of. There is also no discussion as requested in the May 3, 20106, letter.

In otder to return to compliance, ENFD requests the following corrective actions be conducted:

= By July 3, 2016, submit a statement certifying impacted media was propetly disposed at a permitted solid
waste disposal facility. The statement should include a brief discussion on actions implemented to
mitigate environmental impacts, cleanup activities, and disposal information.

If you have questions related to this matter or feel the information provided to DEQ regarding this spill is
not accurate, please contact me at the telephone number or email address listed below.

Sincetely,

Shasta Steinweden

Environmental Enforcement Specialist
Enforcement Division

(406) 444-3109; fax (406) 444-1923
email: ssteinweden@mt.gov

cc via email:  Gallatin County DES .
Gallatin County Sanitarian
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